
BEFORE THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
OF LANCASTER COUNTY, NEBRASKA

IN THE MATTER OF RESCINDING )
LANCASTER COUNTY RESOLUTION )
NUMBER R-18-0072, DIRECTING THE )
COUNTY ENGINEER TO CONDUCT A STUDY)
AND THE PLANNING DEPARTMENT TO ) RESOLUTION NO. R-18-0075
WRITE A REPORT REGARDING VACATING )
PORTIONS OF A PUBLIC ROAD RIGHT-OF- )
WAY LOCATED IN LANCASTER COUNTY, )
NEBRASKA )

WHEREAS, on October 9, 2018, pursuant to Neb. Rev. Stat. §§ 39-1722, the Lancaster

County Board of Commissioners ("County Board"), passed County Resolution No. R-l 8-0072,

directing the Lancaster County Engineer to conduct a study and the Lincoln/Lancaster County

Planning Department to write a report and get the City of Lincoln's approval regarding a request

to vacate the twenty five foot right-of-way adjacent to the east line of Lot 6 IT and the west line

of Lots 7, 8, and 9, Block 3 of Gieren's First Addition, Walton, Nebraska, located in Lancaster

County, Nebraska;

WHEREAS, on October 12, 2018, the petitioners requesting the vacation officially

withdrew their petition (Exhibit "A"); and

WHEREAS, the County Board desires to rescind its directive to the Lancaster County

Engineer and Lincoln/Lancaster County Planning Department.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Lancaster County Board of

Commissioners that Lancaster County Resolution No. R-l 8-0072, directing the Lancaster

County Engineer to conduct a study and the Lincoln/Lancaster County Planning Department to

write a report and get the City of Lincoln's approval regarding a request to vacate, is hereby

rescinded.



DATED this ^ day of (^U^^r 2018.

APPROVEP AS TO FORM
this <f^v\ day of

f^-hUr 2018.

Q^>,U
f^- RA.T(^)NDON
County Attorney

BY THE BOARD OF COUNTY
COMMISSIONERS OF LANCASTER
COUNTY, NEBRASKA
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Exhibit A

Jenifer T. Holloway

From: Kathleen Provancha <Lprovancha@yahoo.com>

Sent: Friday, October 12, 2018 7:01 PM

To: JeniferT. Holloway

Cc: MonetJ. McCullen

Subject: Re: Walton Vacation

Good evening

We are just a small church and are unable to afford the expense of an attorney to guide us through this process.

We wish to withdraw our petition to vacate at this time.

Regards,

Lowell Provancha

Sent from my iPad


